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O
N 14 February 1988, a fire 
destroyed a large proportion 
of the material held in the 
Academy of Sciences Library in 

Leningrad. On the same date a year 
later, 44 librarians and conservators 
from around the country gathered 
together to begin a four-day workshop 
on disaster response, to ensure that in 
the event of a major disaster in 
Australia, there would be a good 
supply of personnel trained to 
respond.

The workshop, titled 'Lessons from 
Leningrad' as a grim reminder of the 
purpose of the exercise, included a day of 
lectures, two days of hands-on 
experience, and a day of review.

Participants heard Alan Howell of the 
State Library of New South Wales deliver 
several important papers on disaster 
planning in perspective, and on the 
scientific aspects of conservation in the 
context of disaster response. In addition, 
Max Borchardt from CAVAL Ltd spoke 
about the development of disaster plans 
and their integration into the collection 
management structure of a library's 
administrative routines. Delegates were 
also able to view a number of videos that 
focussed on disaster response.

On the second day ('Disaster Day') 
participants were given the opportunity 
to 'recover' material from a flooded 
library (actually a simulated flood) in the 
basement of one of the buildings at 
Deakin University, which was the venue 
for the workshop. As well as retrieving 
the material from the 'library', those 
involved were required to attempt 
emergency recovery techniques ('first-aid' 
for books) and leamt how to use 
equipment such as walkie-talkies, pumps, 
generators, wet-dry vacuum cleaners, 
and emergency lighting. The accompany­
ing photographs show various stages of 
the exercise.

On the third day, after cleaning out the 
site, the workshop relocated to the 
Laverton store of the Victoria Public
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Records Office. Participants were able to 
see first-hand a range of different products 
used in the restoration of damaged 
materials, and had a chance to see the 
types of damage that water can cause to 
materials.

But the highlight of the visit to Laverton 
was the chance to work on some genuine 
damaged material that had been sent there 
from the recently flooded St Kilda Library. 
A group of ten seized the chance to put
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their newly acquired skills to the test. 
Working under the supervision of Alan 
Howell, the group managed to process 
several pallets of badly damaged 
pamphlets, books and journals.

On the final day, participants had an 
opportunity to review a disaster that had 
occurred as a result of a fire in a major 
Sydney music collection, in the context of 
aspects of the techniques they had learnt 
over the previous three days.

All delegates agreed that the exercise 
had been a valuable one that provided 
excellent training. CAVAL, the Victorian 
consortium responsible for organizing the 
workshop, was especially pleased with 
the event, which it regarded as a major 
training activity for the CAVAL libraries.
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